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 CIRCULAR TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 
  
 

 
 

 
Re: 

 
Workers Compensation Insurance  
Unit Statistical Reports 
Release of BEEP 2.0 

 
 
Attached is a copy of an announcement from American Cooperative Council on Compensation Insurance (ACCCT) 
regarding a new release of the Bureau Entry and Edit Package (BEEP). 
 
The updated version, BEEP 2.0, permits extensive editing of unit statistical data in each of the ACCCT jurisdictions, 
and now permits compilation of data for all other non-monopolistic states, but with fewer validation checks. 
 
Carriers using BEEP to report North Carolina data to NCCI should experience no data quality edit failures.  NCCI 
will release a Circular Letter that provides some additional information regarding their reporting requirements for 
using BEEP 2.0.  If you have any questions, please contact NCCI’s Customer Service Center. 
 
BEEP 2.0 will be distributed free of charge to all licensed workers compensation insurers.  Registered users will 
automatically receive the new release. 
 
If you are not a registered user and would like a copy of BEEP 2.0, or if you have any questions, contact Joan 
Robinson by telephone [(919) 783-9790] or by e-mail (jgr@ncrb.org). 
 
  
 

 
 

 
 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
Jerry G. Hamrick 
 
Workers Compensation Manager 
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